
                 
Dear Par ents/Caregivers ,  
 

Preparing for the 2019 Parent Opinion Survey 
 

 

The 2019 Parent Opinion Survey will be available for parents to complete online from the 22nd July to 11th 

August. The survey seeks parent opinion on measures of school climate, student engagement, and effective 

teaching practice to influence student engagement and student outcomes. All government schools participate 

in the survey in Victoria, which contributes to parent engagement and assists with school planning and 

improvement. At the beginning of next term a random sample of parents from Clunes Primary School will 

be generated via our Cases 21 system in the Office. Selected parents will be distributed the link to complete 

the survey. Again, the survey period for completion is 22nd July to 11th August. Thank you, in advance, 

for your participation.   
 

 
 
                                                                         A sincere thank you is extended to all families who were able to be 

part of this highly worthwhile and valued process. The Conferences went for approximately 15 minutes and 

each student was expected to be present at the Conference and to play a part in the conversation and 

feedback.   Students attending were marked as present on the Roll. Our Year 3/4L class will have their 

Conferences re-scheduled to early next term. Thank you for your understanding and support with this 

sudden change. 

A couple of families were unable to attend the Conferences on Tuesday. As it is our intention and 

commitment as a school to have 100% feedback, our staff will make contact with you to re-schedule a time 

for the beginning of next term.  

Feedback about our 3 Way Conference process is welcome. Eg. Is the timing long enough? Just right? Are 

we ready for the booking system to go online in 2020?  Thanks, Sonia  

 

 

                                           A diagnosis of Scarlet Fever has been confirmed for one of our students in 1/2B. 

Whilst contact exclusion is until the child has received antibiotic treatment for at least 24 hours, and the 

child feels well, we sincerely appreciate that the family let us know immediately.  

 
Wishing you al l a positive & safe School Holidays . See you again on Monday 15 th  July!  

 
Kind regards, Sonia & Staff  

UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Please see Term 3  # draft 1 Calendar on back page 

Following parent feedback and support we are trialling a  

different Calendar format. Please let us know if you prefer it. 

J 

 

updates across the Term will be highlighted in 

yellow 

Friday 28 June:  Last Day of Term 2       

1pm finish     Casual Dress Day     NO COST!              

 

Thursday 27th June 2019 
 Week 2 

Clunes Primary School  

Newsletter   

άDƻƭŘŜƴ tŀǎǘΣ .ǊƛƎƘǘ CǳǘǳǊŜǎέ 
Canterbury Street, Vic. 3370 
Telephone (03) 5345 3182 

Email: clunes.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 

We learn. We show respect. 
 We are safe. 

 

mailto:clunes.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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CHAPLAINôS CHAT  

I often talk with children about how what we think affects how we feel and what we do.  L ǘƘƛƴƪ ƛǘΩǎ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ 

ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ƻǳǊ ƪƛŘǎ ǘƻ ŎƘƻƻǎŜ ǇƻǎƛǘƛǾƛǘȅ ŀƴŘ ƎǊŀǘƛǘǳŘŜΧŀƴŘ ŀǎ parents we can model this in all areas of life!  So 

ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ǘŜƴ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƎǊŀǘŜŦǳƭ ŦƻǊ ŀǎ ǿŜ ƘŜŀŘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ IƻƭƛŘŀȅǎΧ 

1. Early wake-ups = children to love 

2. House to clean = safe place to live 

3. Laundry = clothes to wear 

4. Dishes to wash = food to eat 

5. Crumbs under the table = family meals 

6. Grocery shopping = $ to provide for us 

7. Toilets to clean = indoor plumbing 

8. A noisy house = people in my life 

9. 9ƴŘƭŜǎǎ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ Ґ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ōǊŀƛƴǎ ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ 

10. {ƻǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƛǊŜŘ ƛƴ ōŜŘ Ґ LΩƳ ǎǘƛƭƭ ŀƭƛǾŜΗΗ 

 

Have a great holiday!  See you next term!   

Blessings,  

WǳƭƛŜ aŎ5ƻǿŜƭƭΧ{ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƘŀǇƭŀƛƴ 

 

     

 
  

 
 

 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK AWARDS 
 FOR TERM 2  

Our Term 2 You Can Do It focus is: 

 Organisation 

Prep B  - Charlie R, Jacus 

 

1/2B ï Julian, Chloe 

Year 2/ 3LM- Cameron 

 
3/ 4L- Charlie E, Alexis 

5/ 6 A- Charlie D, Quinton 

 

5/ 6 D- Jakeil, Ameekah 

 

Chaplainôs Award- Kate, Jude School Captains Award  
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Term 2 summary:  Our second term of the 2019 school year has been a very engaging, busy and productive one!  

Thank you all for your commitment to our wonderful school and to the ongoing learning successes for our students. 

 

This term we have among other achievements:  

- We welcomed 4 new students to our school & sadly farewelled 3 students from our school. 

- Conducted weekly Student Leadership Meetings including our School Captains and School Vice Captains.  

- Celebrated weekly Students of the Week! 

- Re- affirmed our class and yard rules with our students in line with our School Values and Positive 

Behaviours approaches 

- We celebrated a Beckworth win in the House Athletics Sports but were very proud of all participants! 

- The entire school attended an Art Gallery of Ballarat Indigenous Education session.  

- Actively participated in ongoing programs at the school via Clunes community events such as  BookTown!  

- Julie & wonderful helpers continued to commit to a weekly Breakfast Program. Pancakes today! 

- On ANZAC Day our School Captain Rowan Thompson memorised the Ode and then spoke to all attending 

members of the wider Clunes community supported by School Captain Olivia Kinnersly. Olivia then raised 

the Flag. Reece Henderson-Drife and Kara Longmire wrote and delivered moving speeches to RSL special 

guests at the Town Hall ceremony.  

- 2 x Junior School Council Meetings were conducted incorporating Student Voice and Agency into decision 

making within the school. A decision was made by members to use JSC savings to purchase a second 

STEM Ozobot Coding Kit for the school. 

- The annual DET Attitudes to School Survey was conducted with all year 4, 5 and 6 students. (Results back 

later in the year.)  

- Staff actively participated in OH & S Meetings and completed multiple compulsory modules on safety and 

mandatory reporting, keeping the safety and wellbeing of all foremost in our minds.         

- Success was had by our students participating in the local (Clunes & Division) Ballarat Cross Country and 

later Region (Warrnambool) Cross Country.  

- Our annual School Photos were taken. All students looking fabulous in full school uniform! J 

- National NAPLAN assessments were completed for the first time Online for all year 3 & 5 students in 

Language Conventions & Writing (online for Year 5 only), Reading and Numeracy. 

- Our attending Wesley students supported Literacy within the school on a Friday morning and various 

workshops were also completed by the students. We walked to the Bluestone for a terrific (but quite loud) 

Wesley Concert! 

- 2 x very productive School Council Meetings were conducted!  

- Our Walking Track/ EB training track around the perimeter of the school got a real workout, backed up by 

óGo Noodleô indoors when the weather was inclementé. Walk to School is on hold until the weather 

improves again! 

- Various facilities/grounds projects commenced/were consolidated to improve an overall positive and safe 

working and learning environment for the school. Many more still yet to comeé including the PlayScape 

Playground surrounding the Junior Playground! (Our PlayScape Project has not yet commencedL é but 

hopefully soon!)  

- Our Parents Group /School Council superstars conducted a Motherôs Day stall, Hot Lunch Day & Disco 

and supported a Federal Election óDemocracy Sausageô fundraiser. 

- Literacy, Numeracy and Student Voice and Agency Professional learning was a focus for all teaching staff. 

Mrs B continued Reading Recovery training and Mr. James began EMU Training. 

- Year 5 & 6 students placed an EOI for the upcoming Somers Camp! (We wonôt find out our allocation until 

early Term 3.) 

- Years 3, 4, 5, & 6 actively engaged in Earth Ed lessons at Mt. Clear College in Ballarat. 

- We were gratefully supported by Region: Psychologists, Speech staff and an Acting SEIL (Senior 

Education Improvement Leader) to ensure that our students and programs were given every opportunity to 

achieve their best! 

- In the last two weeks:  Pyjama Day (JSC fundraiser), P-2 Disco and 3-6 Disco,  Student Semester 1 

Reports, 3 Way Conferences (Parent Teacher Interviews), Pancake Breakfast at Brekky Club. 

- Wow! What a term!  (and that is only some of ité. J) 

  

We practised our Values daily - We learn, We show respect, We are safe. 
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